
 
PCCS Board of Director’s Board Meeting 

 AGENDA  
Tuesday, September 23, 2014   7:00 PM 

Comstock Bldg – Muir Hall 
1591 Jones Point Road 
Grayslake, IL 60030 

_________________________________________________________________ 

Call to Order  President Dean Thorson 
 
Pledge of Allegiance 
 
Recognition & Appreciation:  Kim Disalvo 

Mission Moment: 7th & 8th Grade School Trips 
 
Motion to Approve Agenda  
 
Discussion Agenda 

1. Legal Bills 
2. Board Election Update & Timeline 
3. FY13 Audit Status 
4. Update on Outreach Taskforces 
5. Salary Posting Requirements 

Public Comment 20 Minutes 
 
Closed Session 
 

Discussion Related to 5ILCS 120/2(c)(1) The appointment, employment, compensation, discipline,        
performance, or dismissal of specific employees of the public body or legal counsel for the public body, 
including hearing testimony on a complaint lodged against an employee of the public body or against legal 
counsel for the public body to determine its validity. 
 

6. Employment of staff member(s). 
7. Employment Contracts for FY14 

 
Discussion related to 5ILCS 120/2(c) 21-Discussion of minutes of meetings lawfully closed under this Act, 
whether for purposes of approval by the body of the minutes or semi-annual review of the minutes 
mandated by Section 2.06. 
 

8. Review Closed Session Minutes of Previous Board Meetings. 
 
Discussion related to 5ILCS 120/2(c) 11- Litigation, when an action against, affecting or on behalf of the 
particular public body has been filed and is pending before a court or administrative tribunal, or when the 
public body finds that an action is probable or imminent in which case the basis for the finding shall be 
recorded and entered into the minutes of the closed meeting. 
 

9. Woodland District 50 Lawsuit 



 

A copy of the board documents for this meeting is available for viewing on the school website.  

 
Consent Agenda 

10. Director’s Report – Includes School Team and Business Manager’s Reports 
11. Outreach Report 
12. Financial Statement for Aug 2013 
13. Board President's Report 
14. Governance Committee Report 
15. Finance Committee Report 
16. Academic Excellence Committee Report 
17. PSO Report 
18. Motion to Accept Reports on Consent Agenda 
19. Motion to Approve Open Session Minutes of Previous Board and Committee Meetings 
 

Public Comment 10 Minutes 
 

Action Agenda – New Business 
1A. Approve Legal Bills in the Amount of $ 2,035 (Recharter) & $9,350 (Lawsuit). 
3A. Approve FY13 Audit. 
5A. Approve Salary Posting 
7A. Approve Employment Contracts for FY14 
8A. Approve closed session minutes. 

 

Public Comment 10 Minutes 

New Business - Future Agenda Topics 10 Minutes 

Adjourn 
 

Thank you for attending the meeting of the PCCS Board of Education. You are asked to limit your remarks to the Public Comment 

opportunities and to fewer than four minutes.  Respect and courtesy toward everyone present is expected. Public comment by any 

person acknowledged is not to be interrupted by anyone else. Individual board members do not respond to public comment, nor does 

the board at its business meeting engage in discussion with the public.  

 

For questions or comments, please e-mail the Board at board@pccharterschool.org. Board e-mails are received and responded to by the 

Board President as soon as possible, usually within a week.  Other board members are also informed of these correspondences prior to 

each monthly board meeting.  The PCCS Board of Directors:  

Steve Achtemeier Jeff Barhorst Brian Conlon  
Sean Daw  Ed Jamison Nick Kotzamanis  
Sue Ross Anita Thomas Dean Thorson 

mailto:board@pccharterschool.org
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Deigan Geoff J 2014 Executive Director 0.73 85000.00 0 0 15000.00 0.00 0.00 0.00

Dietzel Hershiser Naomi 2014

Dean of 

Environmental 

Programs and 

Integrated 

Curriculum 1 60170.16 25 14 8459.09 0.00 0.00 6240.00

Koeniger Andrea Rosine 2014

Dean of Staff and 

Students 1 66240.00 25 14 8459.09 0.00 0.00 6240.00

Lynch Kathleen Elizabeth 2014

Director of Special 

Ed. and Student 

Services 1 98460.00 25 14 7459.09 0.00 0.00 0.00

Barnett Katherine Elizabeth 2014 Teacher Kdg 1 53656.08 0 14 2459.09 0.00 0.00 0.00

Berger Shirley Ann 2014 Teacher Kdg 0.75 33497.83 0 14 2459.09 0.00 0.00 5810.04

Brozowski Heather Dee 2014 Teacher 8th 1 33647.04 0 14 0.00 0.00 0.00 6050.04

Corra Adam J 2014 Teacher P.E. 0.91 35230.87 0 14 2459.09 0.00 0.00 6240.00

DePaz Anne MarieElizabeth 2014 Teacher 1 37252.08 0 14 2459.09 0.00 0.00 0.00

Gehrig Stefanie Swain 2014 Teacher 0.55 21132.00 0 7 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00

Habel Paul Henry 2014 Teacher 1 46120.08 0 14 2459.09 0.00 0.00 6240.00

Hahn Lynn Marie 2014 Teacher 1 48329.52 0 14 2459.09 0.00 0.00 6050.04

Haight Benjamin Isaac 2014 Teacher 1 46541.28 0 14 2459.09 0.00 0.00 6000.00

Hauser Carmen Renee 2014 Teacher 0.55 19193.52 0 7 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00

Heier Jacqueline A 2014 Teacher 1 35023.20 0 14 2459.09 0.00 0.00 6050.04

Hershiser Michael Christopher 2014 Teacher 1 50773.20 0 14 2459.09 0.00 0.00 6000.00

Jeffery Christine Marie 2014 Teacher 1 46903.20 0 14 2459.09 0.00 0.00 0.00

Johnson Patricia Anne 2014 Teacher 1 42983.04 0 14 2459.09 0.00 0.00 6050.04

Kulbeda Melissa Jennifer 2014 Teacher 0.86 30907.53 0 14 2459.09 0.00 0.00 6240.00

McGovern Cynthia Faye 2014 Teacher 1 62749.44 0 14 2459.09 0.00 0.00 6240.00

Painter Tera Lee 2014 Teacher 1 37252.08 0 14 2459.09 0.00 0.00 0.00

Smith Kelly Jay 2014 Teacher 1 57825.60 0 14 2459.09 0.00 0.00 5810.04



Stefans Karin Kathleen 2014 Teacher 1 34320.24 0 14 2459.09 0.00 0.00 6050.04

Sustich Kerri Anne 2014 Teacher 1 33647.04 0 14 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00

Zamiar Robert Anthony 2014 Teacher 1 52745.52 0 14 2459.09 0.00 0.00 6000.00

Martinez Raphael Edward 2014 Teacher 0.55 28470.24 0 7 1229.54 0.00 0.00 0.00

Roman-Ahlgrim Lisette M 2014 Teacher 0.5 18876.24 0 7 1229.54 0.00 0.00 0.00

Eigenrauch Keith Lawrence 2014 Teacher 0.1 842.45 0 0 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00

McKee Marjorie J 2014 Teacher 0.53 9050.21 0 4 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00

Plucinski Melissa Anne 2014 Teacher 1 37434.24 0 14 2459.09 0.00 0.00 6240.00

Venegoni Danielle 2014 Teacher 1 38423.04 0 14 0.00 0.00 0.00 6050.04



Director’s Report 

Rubber Meets the Road 
 

As we near the first 30 days of school we are off and running. The hard work and dedication of many has 
brought our Campus Pride to a new level with ADA improvements, better flow and access and a new 
outdoor classroom opportunity in Market Square. The buildings look great, the classrooms are inviting 
and the environment is conducive for learning our unique style of public education. We appreciate the 
patience of staff, the neighborhood and our partners during the improvements.  
 

Recently, our School has been recognized by the group SchoolDigger as being one of the top 50 School 
districts in the state. We were the only Charter School in Illinois that made the list and we ranked 29th in 
the top 50. The premise behind SchoolDigger is to be user-focused and give parents an easy but powerful 
way to search for and compare K-12 public and private schools across the nation. The accolades for 
recognition like this is owed to the students’ parents and staff that make 

Enrollment & Staffing 
 

Our current enrollment stands at 395 students with 1 being out of district.  (The out of district family is 
expected to move into district during the year). With approval of a few of the action items on the agenda 
this month, The School is fully staffed with the exception of a permanent 5-8th grade Spanish Teacher. 
 
Our reimbursement rates from ISBE have been received. The rate from District 79 reduced $194/student 
and District 50 increased by $94/student from last year’s rate. 
 
Business 
 

As mentioned in the Business Manager’s Report, our auditors presented the audited financial statements 
for FY 13/14 to Finance Committee meeting in September. Special recognition extends to Kim Disalvo for 
her thorough preparation and due diligence on keeping the school’s finance transparent and on track. 
Clifton Larson Allen gave an unqualified opinion in regards to the FY13/14 financials – and Kim is the 
major reason for that clean bill of financial health.  
 

Finally 
 
I am impressed with the bounce in the School’s step this year. Deans Mr. Zamiar & Mr. Smith have 
quickly adapted to their roles and have made a positive impact to the culture of this school. Director Mrs. 
Lynch and her team are functioning like a well-oiled machine providing exceptional services to our 
students. In addition, Dean Mrs. Hershiser has already weathered 2 successful environmentally based 
field trips for the 7th & 8th Grades. Our Staff continues to excel in their dedication to improve PCCS. Our 
Faculty continues to lead the charge of Creating Natural Leaders and helped us get off to an energetic 
and successful start to the new year.  
 
Lastly, I want to extend our congratulations and good wishes to one of our stars Mrs. Venegoni, as she will 
be taking a leave of absence in October to bring a future Natural Leader into this world. We will miss her 
and welcome her return in the New Year. 

 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Geoff Deigan 
Executive Director           



School Team Board Report 
 
It has been a very positive start to the school year.  
 
Kindergarten through fourth grade held their Curriculum Night on Tuesday, September 16th. 
All grades were able to present their curriculum, including any new pieces that have been 
worked on over the summer.  Individual teachers were then able to share what a typical day 
in their classroom was like and answer any questions the parents may have in their 
classrooms. 
 
We were very pleased with the parent turnout at the 5th through 8th Grade Curriculum 
Night. This participation speaks volumes to the dedication from all stakeholders at PCCS. 
With the continued implementation of the Common Core, new science standards, and 
anticipation of the Social Studies changes, there were ample opportunities for parents to ask 
questions for clarification. Because we have two new teachers, the 5th and 6th Grade Band 
met as a group in the gym and to increase the level of experience in the room. The 7th and 
8th grade teachers met as grade levels and switched halfway through allowing all parents 
time with all the teachers. They all did a great job explaining all the new changes ensuring a 
smooth start to what is quickly becoming a special year for our middle school students.  
 
Although faced with some staff changes, the school has rallied to meet the needs of the 
children. With the sudden departure of the Spanish teacher, the staff has worked hard to 
ensure the program continues with high standards until a suitable replacement can be 
identified and hired. A special thanks must go out to Lisette Roman-Ahlgrim. She has stepped 
up to ensure our 5th through 8th grade Spanish substitute teachers have lesson plans and are 
instructing at a level commensurate with the students’ abilities and the school’s standards. 
Parents and teachers have come together to ensure a smooth and safe carpool for the kids, 
even in the midst of several obstacles.  
 
We would also like to thank all the staff and faculty who represented PCCS at the recent 
Waukegan Public Library Monarch Festival. It was attended by more than 100 people and 
gave us the opportunity to showcase more of the great things we accomplish at PCCS. We 
look forward to more outreach opportunities throughout the year, including partnerships with 
the Waukegan Public Library’s Bus to Us Program, Waukegan Public School District, 
Grayslake Public Library, and National Lewis University and UW Parkside to name a few. 
 
Most students have completed the NWEA and beginning of the year assessments and teachers 
have begun analyzing data to determine differentiation for students and curriculum delivery. 
Because the NWEA is now cloud-based, parents can expect to see the results of these 
assessments very quickly, no later than October 1, 2014.  
 
PBIS (Positive Behavior Intervention Supports) is well under way. Teachers reviewed the 
school expectations and PBIS Behavior Matrix before planning “Cool Tool” lessons to review 

https://docs.google.com/a/pccharterschool.org/document/d/1gqXobjI35-48Rqxw1nrEWiuzS-oNfbYR6qUx8yG_Rpk/edit


all the expectations with the students.  The team is currently planning activities for 
anti-bullying week in early October. The Admin team continues its review and rewrite of the 
current anti-bullying policy for review and future approval by the school board.  
  
This month has also seen the start of the Dean Advisory Council (DAC).  This council is 
comprised of a group of staff members that will meet with the Deans at least once a month to 
discuss any areas of support the staff may need, what professional development the staff 
would like to see, and what topics of study the staff would like to see at staff meetings. We 
expect the DAC to improve internal communication, draw the staff closer ensuring a culture 
focused on common goals and expectations.  
 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Kelly Smith & Tony Zamiar 





Outreach Report--September 2014 
 
As part of the school’s strategic plan, intensifying our outreach efforts was identified as one of 
PCCS’ immediate goals.  Within that framework, there are five areas that we are addressing 
and implementing to aid in making our outreach efforts more robust, with a goal of attracting 
more families of educational disadvantaged students. 
 
As part of our school’s Organizational Initiatives, we have reviewed the school’s 
community outreach materials we disseminate to the public (brochure and booklet) and have 
made strategic modifications to them to highlight and emphasize transportation, special 
education services, and ELL services.  These materials will also be available in Spanish. 
Additionally, our enrollment outreach materials have been updated and are available in 
English and Spanish. Our school website is currently being revamped.  We have been working 
with a website consultant to enhance the content and quality of information provided to both 
the PCCS Community as well as the general public.  The goal is an increase in functionality 
and clarity of information about our public school. 
 
In early July, we established a Lottery Taskforce to explore the feasibility of amending our 
lottery protocol to increase the opportunities for educationally disadvantaged individuals to 
attend PCCS. Specifically, this taskforce has explored whether weighted lotteries can be 
conducted at PCCS.  A request for an opinion letter on the lottery was submitted to the 
Commission and we expect to hear about the opportunity to implement an altered lottery 
system in December. The taskforce is exploring other avenues to increase the number of 
applicants in the lottery pool.  
 
Also in July, the Outreach Taskforce was created.  This taskforce does not supplant the 
Administrative Outreach Taskforce that has been in existence for a number of years at PCCS. 
This new taskforce’s directive is twofold: to identify community organizations that we can 
collaborate with to assess how PCCS is perceived by the larger community and to increase our 
visibility; and to work with the PCCS parent community to build a parent ambassador 
program.  Our parents are one of our greatest resources in advocating for PCCS and we feel 
their reach is widespread and diverse. 
 
The Transportation Taskforce has been very active, researching and making contact with 
local schools to assess the feasibility of busing for students at PCCS.  We have identified 
several different transportation scenarios at this time.  The plan is to present our findings to 
the Board in October, with recommendations for next steps. 
 
Lastly, in order to Expand our Outreach opportunities we have met with several 
community, educational, environmental  and faith-based organizations over the last few 
months with the goal of identifying groups that we can partner with to further our outreach 
mission.  We have identified a few organizations that we are continuing conversations with, 
and have scheduled follow-up discussions to build on the relationships we have established.  
 
Respectfully Submitted: 
 
Dilrukshi Dybas 
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